
Some Odds and Ends 
 
1. As I mentioned in my remarks Thursday evening, it is important 

that you set the right objectives for this planning effort.  You 
are shooting at a moving target, since higher education is 
changing rapidly, as are most of the universities in your target 
group.  You want to become a leading public university for the 
21st Century, not the 20th Century. 

 
2. Since AAU membership is one of the most concrete goals, you 

should try to understand better just what metrics their 
membership committee uses.  For example, they tend to use 
normative data (e.g., research dollars per faculty or 
expenditures per student) that disadvantages larger institutions.  
Their metrics also put at a disadvantage those institutions 
without major academic medical centers (e.g., Emory vs. Georgia 
Tech).  I’ve been away from AAU long enough that I am somewhat 
out of the loop on the criteria.  However Malcolm Gillis and 
Larry Faulkner could probably get the information for you.  And 
Art Smith put together a good comparison with AAU metrics when 
he was at the University Utah. 

 
3. I believe that alliances will be key.  They will be the only way 

that most public institutions can retain their focus (e.g., as 
research universities) while serving the diverse and growing 
needs of society.  For example, Texas A&M and UT-Austin will only 
be able to focus on their “elite” research and advanced education 
mission if they can respond adequately to “The Texas Challenge” 
in collaboration with other institutions.  These alliances can be 
among like institutions (such as the Big Ten alliance effort, 
coordinated through the Committee on Institutional Cooperation 
(CIC)), diverse institutions, or with the corporate sector. 

 
4. It is clear that the question of how to gain the necessary degree 

of flexibility and independence within the political environment 
of a higher education will be one of the most important 
challenges faced by many flagship public university campuses.  
Whether it is state politics, system politics, coordination board 
constraints, or public perception, achieving adequate control of 
your destiny will require great creativity and political skill.  
Since both Texas A&M and UT-Austin face similar challenges in 
this regard, perhaps the most important alliance will be between 
your two campuses.  This should be straightforward, particularly 
since I suspect that both you and Larry Faulkner will see the 
world in similar ways. 

 
5. You might keep in mind the “Gutenberg principle”.  There is an old 

story about how the printing press was first used to produce 
documents that looked like the old illustrated manuscripts (e.g., 
fonts and such) so that the Church wouldn’t feel too threatened 
by change.  I’ve long thought that change in our libraries might 
serve the same role.  It is an issue that most faculty identify with, 



that looks straightforward, and yet that will be the precursor 
for radical change as we shift from “books to bytes” (or “atoms to 
bits”).  In this regard, you might want to check out the recent 
University of California library planning effort, led by Charles 
Kennel (now vice-chancellor and director of the Scripps 
Oceanographic Institute at UC-San Diego). 

 
6. Such strategic planning efforts benefit greatly from external 

advisory committees that can provide frequent reality checks, 
challenging premises and conclusions, and adding credibility to 
tough decisions at important stages.  You might look at the 
process Ohio State University has been using for the past couple 
of years, run out of their provost office.  They used 
representatives from the very institutions they identified as 
“targets” to comprise their external advisory group. 

 
7. As you think about the interaction of Texas A&M with the 

surrounding area, you might give some thought to the “core-in-
cloud” models now being explored in the United Kingdom.  (See the 
October, 1997 issue of the Economist.)  These provide a very 
creative approach to tapping the great intellectual strength of 
the research university.   

 
8. While service to the state must be a priority of state universities, 

it is also important to realize that most of the universities you 
are competing with view themselves as “national” or even “global” 
institutions.  This balance between national/international impact 
and visibility and state responsibilities is a complex one. 

 
9. Cornell University has spent a good deal of time in recent years 

trying to redefine what a contemporary “land-grant” university 
might be.  Frank Rhodes has given a number of talks on this, and 
Cornell even launched a major commission to explore this topic a 
few years ago.   

 
10. I will send along under separate cover our statewide polling 

studies, conducted by Market Opinion Research, the political 
polling effort used by Bush and Reagan during the 1980s. 

 
11. There are a number of important ongoing policy efforts that 

you might want to fold into your planning.  Among these are 
efforts by: 

 
• The Association of Governing Boards (particularly their 

recent commission on Renewing the Academic Presidency:  
Stronger Leadership for Tougher Times, Report of the 
Commission on the Academic Presidency, 1996) 

 
• The California Higher Education Policy Center (Pat Callen) 

(http://professionals.com/~chepc/) 
 



• The National Center for Public Policy and Higher Education 
(Pat Callen) 

 
• The Pew Roundtable (Bob Zemsky) 

 
12. It is very important that you achieve the correct balance 

between the themes you have selected and critical cross cutting 
issues.  For example, diversity, autonomy, information technology 
and cultural issues (capacity for change, entrepreneurial 
environment, leadership, risk taking) are so important, that they 
must permeate all aspects of the planning process. 

 
 


